Source, Reference, and Dissemination Information	
Definitions	(W/FOUO) Domestic Terrorism: Any act of unlawful violence that is dangerous to human life or potentially destructive of critical infrastructure or key resources committed by a group or individual based and operating entirely within the United States or its territories without direction or inspiration from a foreign terrorist group. This act is a violation of the criminal laws of the United States or of any state or other subdivision of the United States and appears to be intended to intimidate or coerce a civilian population, to influence the policy of a government by intimidation or coercion, or to affect the conduct of a government by mass destruction, assassination, or kidnapping. A domestic terrorist differs from a homegrown violent extremist in that the former is not inspired by and does not take direction from a foreign terrorist group or other foreign power.
Reporting Suspicious Activity	(44) To report suspicious activity, law enforcement, Fire-EMS, private security personnel, and emergency managers should follow established protocols; all other personnel should call 911 or contact local law enforcement. Suspicious activity reports (SARs) will be forwarded to the appropriate fusion center and FBI Joint Terrorism Task Force for further action. For more information on the Nationwide SAR Initiative, visit http://nsi.ncirc.gov/resources.aspx.
Dissemination	(4) Federal, state, local, tribal, and territorial counterterrorism and law enforcement officials, first responders, fusion centers, and cleared private sector partners.
Warning Notices & Handling Caveats	(U) Warning: This document contains UNCLASSIFIED//FOR OFFICIAL USE ONLY (U//FOUO) information that may be exempt from public release under the Freedom of Information Act (5 U.S.C. 552). It is to be controlled, stored, handled, transmitted, distributed, and disposed of in accordance with DHS policy relating to FOUO information and is not to be released to the public, the media, or other personnel who do not have a valid need to know without prior approval of an authorized DHS official. State and local homeland security officials may share this document with critical infrastructure and key resource personnel or private sector security officials without further approval from DHS.

- ¹ (U//FOUO) [Open Source Information Report] DHS | 8 JAN 2021 | OSIR-04001-0180-21 | accessed 12 JAN 2021.
- ² (U) Open Source | Washington Post | 12 JAN 2021 | Threats of 'armed protests' in multiple cities challenge National Guard support for inauguration The Washington Post | https://www.washingtonpost.com/national-security/military-biden-inauguration-violence-threats/2021/01/12/0a45cac8-5503-11eb-89bc-7f51ceb6bd57_story.htmlaccessed 11 JAN 2021.
- ³ (U) Open Source | USCP | "Statement of Steven Sund, Chief of Police, Regarding the Events of January 6, 2021 | United States Capitol Police (uscp.gov)" | 7 JAN 2021 | https://www.uscp.gov/mediacenter/press-releases/statement-steven-sund-chief-police | accessed 11 JAN 2021.
- ⁴ (U) Open Source | Reuters; "D.C. Police Arrest 68 After Violent Storming of U.S. Capitol" | 07 JAN 2021; https://www.reuters.com/article/us-usa-election-arrests-police-idUSKBN29C2EZ | accessed on 07 January 2021.
- ⁵ (U) Open Source | Reuters | "U.S. Capitol police officer who died after violent assault 'loved his job'" | 9 JAN 2021 | https://www.reuters.com/article/us-usa-election-policeofficer/us-capitol-police-officer-who-died-after-violent-assault-loved-his-job-idUSKBN29E0QE_| accessed 11 JAN 2021.
- ⁶ (U) [Open Source | New York Times | "State Capitols 'on High Alert,' Fearing More Violence" | 11 JAN 2021 | https://www.nytimes.com/2021/01/11/us/politics/state-capitols-protests-trump.html | accessed 12 JAN 2021.
- ⁷ (U) [Open Source | New York Times | "DC battens down amid threats of violent protests, tense Inauguration Day" | 12 JAN 2021 | https://www.washingtonpost.com/local/public-safety/dc-battens-down-amid-threats-of-violent-protests-tense-inauguration-day/2021/01/12/50700814-5513-11eb-a931-5b162d0d033d_story.html | accessed 14 JAN 2021.
- ⁸ (U//FOUO) [Open Source Information Report] DHS | 7 JAN 2021 | OSIR-04001-0174-21 | accessed 12 JAN 2021.
- ⁹ (U//FOUO) [Open Source Information Report] DHS | 9 JAN 2021 | OSIR-04001-0182-21 | accessed 14 JAN 2021.
- ¹⁰ (U//FOUO) [Open Source Information Report] DHS | 11 JAN 2021 | OSIR-04001-0174-21 | accessed 14 JAN 2021.
- ¹¹ (U//FOUO) [Open Source Information Report] DHS | 7 JAN 2021 | OSIR-04001-0174-21 | accessed 12 JAN 2021.
- ¹² (U) [Open Source | New York Times | "Man is arrested in Stabbing at DC Election Protest" | 6 JAN 2021 | https://www.nytimes.com/2020/12/13/us/politics/trump-election-protests-violence.html | accessed 7 JAN 2021.
- ¹³ (U) [Open Source | NPR | 13 DEC 2021 | Protests Grow Violent After Trump Supporters Gather Again In D.C.: NPR | https://www.npr.org/2020/12/13/945989928/protests-grow-violent-after-trump-supporters-gather-again-in-d-c accessed 13 JAN 2021.
- ¹⁴ (U) [Open Source | New York Times | "Man is arrested in Stabbing at DC Election Protest" | 6 JAN 2021 | https://www.nytimes.com/2020/12/13/us/politics/trump-election-protests-violence.html | accessed 7 JAN 2021.